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Your May story "Life inside a science project" on coal bed methane (CBM) development in southern Alberta fell short of what EnCana expects from a major Canadian business publication such as Report on Business magazine. The story says that while EnCana announced its CBM development in 2003, "unfortunately, no one informed the folks in Rosebud." We recognized last fall that some of EnCana's early landowner consultations, conducted by a land representative, left some residents unclear about our plans. We are always looking for ways to improve our practices. EnCana has not withheld information about our proposed energy development plans from the residents of Rosebud, a region where EnCana has been producing natural gas for more than 40 years. Rather, because of the sensitivities around natural gas produced from coal seams, EnCana has gone the extra mile to ensure that plans are clear. This includes providing a hydrologist to talk to landowners about the unique geology of the Horseshoe Canyon area near Rosebud, where the targeted CBM formations do not produce water. The story went on at length about problems encountered in other jurisdictions such as Wyoming, rather than focusing on the facts about coal bed methane production in Alberta, where we have rarely encountered water in the coals that we are targeting.

On well spacing and development notice periods, EnCana works within Alberta Energy and Utilities Board (EUB) guidelines for all well spacing applications. These are submitted 18 months in advance. Open houses, advertising and individual consultation are all part of this comprehensive communication with landowners.

The story quotes a landscape ecologist who projects that CBM development will affect 14% of the land with pipelines, wells and well setbacks. In reality, EnCana's proposed five-year development plans require, mostly for short periods of time, less than 4% of the land in Wheatland county.

The story raises doubt as to whether EnCana would fulfill its promise to install sound abatement around an alleged "noisy" compressor. EnCana installed a noise suppression enclosure on the compressor station located close to a resident's property on April 21, 2005--a date prior to the May publication of the story [but subsequent to our press date; for an unabridged version of this letter, go to www.encana.com/media/speeches--ed.]. Six months earlier, when concerns about the noise levels were brought to our attention, EnCana commissioned an independent noise study, which confirmed that our compressor was operating well within the regulatory sound limits set by the EUB. The results of that study, conducted by the EUB, were shared with the concerned residents.

While this is a business story, there is little reporting on the economics of CBM. The main comment comes from unnamed "observers" who call it a "science project" and compare it to the "tech bubble." An environmentalist labels it "stupid and dangerous." Our involvement in CBM is based on extremely detailed analysis of all of the implications: technical, economic, environmental and social. We are obliged to do this by both regulators and our own policies and practices.

